
CITY OF CENTER

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING

MARCH 6, 2019
The Center City Council met on Wednesday, March 6, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Hall in Center for their regular monthly meeting.  Attending were: Mayor Dennis McMillen, Aldermen Jason Brown, Shawn Couch and Cristy Browning, City Attorney Joe Brannon, City Clerk & Collector Tracey Ray, Steven and Rana Reynolds, Bruce Wisdom, Shannon Miller, Stephanie Couch, Mary Jackson and Tom Bramblett.  Alderman Aaron Jackson was absent.                                             
Mayor McMillen called the meeting to order and attendance was taken. Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to approve the January minutes and financial statements.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 3-0. 
AGENDA:

1. Code Book
2. Update regarding Ralls Technologies

3. Update regarding wastewater project
4. Citizen concern regarding dilapidated building

1. General Code has notified the City of Center that if the new Code Book that was submitted to the City of Center in May of 2018 is not put into effect, there will be additional charges incurred by the City.  The new Code Book is not in the “review/amend” stage.  It is in the final stage of a more than 4 year process, and the book has been finalized by General Code.  Amendments can always be made by the council via new or amended ordinances, but the job that General Code was paid to do has been done, and they need the new Code Book adopted so they may close their file on this project.  They will not be making additional changes to the new Code Book. The new Code Book is merely an updated version of the City’s current ordinances, to make sure that everything contained in the City’s ordinances adhere to Missouri State Statutes.  The City of Center has spent $10,460.00 on this project to date, yet none of the funds that have been expended are being utilized if the new Code Book is not adopted.  Alderman Shawn Couch made a motion to adopt the new code book.  Alderman Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed unanimously 3-0.        

2. Mayor McMillen gave an update on Ralls Technologies.  Fiber optic service is coming to Center from Ralls Technologies, but due to circumstances with Ameren, it will likely be a couple of years down the road.  There is an option that would consist of Ralls Technologies running fiber to one tower in Center, then homes could be serviced wirelessly from that tower, until such time that fiber can service the homes.  That would require interest from a minimum number of households in Center beforehand.  We can expect to hear more from Ralls Technologies on that in the near future.  It was suggested that Center residents contact Ameren and voice their wish to let Ralls Technologies install fiber internet in Center.                    

3. Mayor McMillen gave an update regarding the City’s pending wastewater project.  The facility plan will be submitted to DNR by the City’s engineer by June 10, 2019 and the City will await a response from DNR after that.  The City’s engineer stated again that wastewater use rates will need to continue to increase.  He was confused to see that the minimum use fee had decreased rather than increased, and reiterated that rates will need to continue to increase.    
4. Center resident Rana Reynolds expressed concern about the dilapidated building at 120 N. Public.  The Building Commission will meet and make a determination about the building and a letter will be sent to the owner.        

Alderman Shawn Couch made a motion to approve the bills for payment.  Alderman Jason Brown seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.  Alderman Jason Brown made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 p.m.  Alderman Shawn Couch seconded.  Motion passed 3-0.  The next regular council meeting will be held on March 6, 2019.      
Respectfully submitted,

Tracey M. Ray
City Clerk & Collector

